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Kia ora,

This term has been a very busy and enjoyable one, filled with many great opportunities to celebrate the work that you
do and the difference you make for our children and young people. The Canterbury Regional Cross-Sector Forum was
held last week; thank you for your support and willing participation. This was a great opportunity for our sector leaders,
business, local and national government, community and iwi to discuss priorities in education for the Canterbury region.

The key theme is raising achievement; the Public Achievement Information (PAIl) data released earlier this year shows

our achievement has risen. You can take a look at our results here. This also shows where there are issues of inequity,

and therefore what improvements are needed.

I have included information in this update that may serve as reminders on some best practices for connecting with and
helping your students and parents in your schools. Working better together leads to improved results for our

children. Along with your work, parents and other colleagues in the sector, you are making success a reality for an
increasing number of our students. Thank you!

After the success of the inaugural Canterbury Regional School and ECE Sector Expo held in June we have set the date
for the second Canterbury Education Expo. Please put Wednesday 18 November, 5:00pm i 7:00pm in your diary. This
is a great opportunity for you to catch up with your colleagues and leaders who represent various areas across the
Ministry. Further information regarding this will be available soon.

| hope you all enjoy the term break and return refreshed for the final term of 2015.

MUte wU,

Coralanne Child
Director of Education for Canterbury
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http://shapingeducation.govt.nz/wp-content/uploads/2014/02/Canterbury.pdf

Canterbury Regional Cross-Sector Forum on Raising Achievement

(QJDJLQJ 3DVLILND ZK—QDX LQQRYDWLYH DSSURDFKHV
A key goal for our government is to create the conditions for strong, vibrant and successful Pasifika communities i

communities that can help build a more productive and competitive economy for all New Zealanders.

The Pasifika Education Plan 20137 2017(PEP) i s ai med at raising Pasifika | eal

achievement from early learning through to tertiary education. Click here for more information on the Pasifika Education

Plan.

Engaging 0—RZUK— QDX LQQRYDWLYH DSSURDFKHV
I't is important for schools and boards of trustees to no
I f schools want a positive contribution from the MUori ¢

that their identity, language and culture is valued and their voice is not only heard but listened to.

Ka Hikitia i Accelerating Success 20131 2017 is our strategy to rapidly change how the education system performs so

that alll MUori st udent s ndkeowledgettheyenees! o erljoy and achieuesedlucation suecess o n s
as MOUOlzkhereformor e i nf or mati on on the MUo riiAccBatating Sucdess 8015t r a gt ¢
2017.

Special Education Early Intervention service
The Ministry of Education, Special Education is reponsible at a national, regional and district level for Early Intervention
(El) services to children with educational, social, behavioural and communications needs. The El teams work closely

with specialists from the Ministry of Health, such as audiologists, physiotherapists, paediatricians, dieticians and

occupational therapists to ensure children who need extra support are able to access it. Click here for more information

on Special Education Early Intervention service.
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